
Town Board Meeting – Town of Hammel – August 6, 2023 
The town board meeting was called to order by Chairman Jim Livingston at 6:00 p.m. on 

Sunday, August 6, 2023 at the Hammel town hall.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. All board 
members were present.  

The minutes of the July 10, 2023 meeting were reviewed. Supervisor Emmerich made a 
motion to approve the minutes. Supervisor Zenner seconded the motion. Motion carried.   
 Treasurer Rhonda Seidl gave the treasurer’s report.  Supervisor Zenner made a motion to 
approve the treasurer’s report. Supervisor Emmerich seconded the motion. Motion carried.  
 Open discussion: Chairman Livingston made a motion for Dave to contact and hire an 
individual to care for the beaver problem on Division Avenue. Supervisor Zenner seconded the 
motion. Motion carried.  
 Supervisor Zenner mentioned that the board should look at a disc mower. 
 Rhonda gave an update on the changes that will be made to the website.  
 Chairman Livingston announced that the State Council annual meeting will take place on 
8/18/23 and 8/19/23 and that the town will pay for Dave to attend.  
 Town Association meeting, 8/17/23 in the Town of Taft. Lester Lewis will update on road 
funding.  
 Jim is still looking into security cameras. There has been much damage to roads recently and 
garbage dumping without Town of Hammel bags not on recycle day.  
 Steve Deml has the issued permit from the DNR for the Esadore culvert.  
 Fire department: Meeting in September 
 Recycle: Tire: 8/12/23 in Medford and Gilman, 8/26/23 Town of Holway. 
 Totes for bulk oil from River Country: If 100 gallons are ordered, the totes are free. This will 
be added to the 2024 budget.  
 LP: the town used Medford Coop now and will look at other suppliers. We currently have a 
500-gallon tank.  
 The bills are examined. Supervisor Zenner made a motion to pay the bills. Supervisor 
Emmerich seconded the motion. Motion carried.  
 Decision was made to make the monthly meetings on the second Tuesday of the month at 6 
p.m. in order to have bills to be approved. Next meeting 9/12/23 at p .m. 
  Supervisor Zenner made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Supervisor Emmerich seconded 
the motion. Motion carried.   

Renee  Zenner, town clerk 
 


